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Major Capital School Construction 
The 2017 – 2018 Major Capital School Construction application is due on April 14, 2017.  The 
application, planning documents, and questions and answers can be found on the Maine Department of 
Education website at http://www.maine.gov/doe/facilities/construction/index.html. 
  
Part One of the 2017 – 2018 Integrated, Consolidated 9 - 16 Educational Facility application is due May 
1, 2017.  Three regional meetings have been held to explain this program and to answer questions.  A 
final regional meeting will be held on March 31, 2017 (10am -Noon) at the Burton Cross Building, 
Augusta (111 Sewall Street) in Room: 103 A+B on the 1st Floor at the  North End.  The application, 
evaluation sheet, and the questions and answers from each regional meeting can be found on the Maine 
Department of Education website at http://www.maine.gov/doe/facilities/construction/index.html. 
 
 
 

Maintenance 
Drainage – Springtime means increased rain and snow runoff on school grounds which can lead to water 
issues in basements.  How do you keep groundwater and contaminants out of basements?  While there 
are many things that contribute to this issue, one issue can be landscape drainage.  Please check your site 
drainage areas to remove obstructions during springtime maintenance.   

Emergency Preparedness 
Plans – School emergency operations need to be reviewed and updated annually.  Now is the time to 
begin the process so your plan will be ready before the new school year begins.  Contact your local 
County Emergency Management Agency for assistance.   
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Contacts: 
 
Scott Brown                

207-624-6883 

Scott.Brown@maine.gov 

 

Ann Pinnette               

207-624-6885  

Ann.Pinnette@maine.gov 

 

Pat Hinckley 

207-624-6886 

Pat.Hinckley@maine.gov 

 

Valerie Chiang 

207-624-6693  
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Jim Harford 
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Nathan McIvor 
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Nathan.W.McIvor@maine.gov 

 

 

 

 

 

School Revolving Renovation Fund 

 

The Department is accepting SRRF applications for Priority One and Priority Two 

projects through October 29, 2021.  Applications and additional information are 

available here: https://www.maine.gov/doe/schools/facilities/srrf 
 

Prepare for Lead Testing in Fall 2021 

 
The Maine Legislature passed a law requiring all school drinking and cooking water 

fixtures be tested for lead. All schools will either need to work with their local water 

professional or use the provided training materials to identify water sampling locations, 

collect water samples, coordinate with the designated laboratory, report results, and 

follow up with plans/procedures/actions based on the sampling results. Schools should 

designate someone for this responsibility.   

 

Visit https://www.maine.gov/doe/sites/maine.gov.doe/files/inline-files/Flyer_School%

20Lead%20Testing_Early%20August_8.2.21%20%28002%29.pdf to view an informational 

letter that your SAU’s schools should send to parents in the fall. 

Samples can be ordered on October 1st, 2021. To begin preparing for your sampling, 

visit www.medwp.com/schools.html to download instructions.  

School Safety 

 
Your source for facilities related COVID-19 information is the Maine DOE COVID-19 Tool 

Kit website.  The site provides COVID-19 updates that include:  safety guidance, SOP 

for positive cases, link to U.S. CDC Guidance for COVID-19 prevention in K-12 schools, 

Leased Space 

 
Approvals of leased and lease-purchased instructional space for FY 2021-2022 have 

been posted to https://www.maine.gov/doe/schools/facilities/lsp under “Resources.” 
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